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Steward’s Notice 
21 June 2018 

Warning about products containing altrenogest 

 
Trainers are advised that Racing Victoria’s Integrity Services Department has issued a warning 
that products containing altrenogest may contain trenbolone and/or trendione.  
 
Trenbolone and trendione are permanently banned substances with the potential for prolonged 
detection times. 
 
Further investigation, including by manufacturers of altrenogest products, is underway and the 
QRIC will provide updates as more information becomes available. 
 
Trainers are further advised that the notice issued by Racing Victoria recommends that the use of 
altrenogest-containing products be discontinued immediately until further notice. 
 
Trainers and veterinarians should take this information into account when using products 
containing altrenogest. 
 
ENDS 
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